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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 12TH  JUNE, 2007, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), 

Mrs D. Goodman, Mrs. D. Peace and Mr. E. Roberts.

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk

Prior to the meeting Neil Roderick, Traffic Engineer with T&W, addressed the concerns of the Parish Council regarding a number of highway matters.  He outlined his role as that of trying to reduce accidents and he quoted the recorded injury accidents within the Parish; in the last 5 years there had only been one injury accident involving a cyclist.

He dealt with the following issues:

Gateway feature on Wellington Road:

· For the road to be narrowed there is a requirement for street lighting and as we have none at that location it cannot be done.

· The verges are too narrow for gate features on both sides of the road.

· There is the possibility of putting another Little Wenlock sign on the other side of the road.

Vehicle Activate Signs:

· Availability is being sought for these signs and one could be situated 50 metres into the village from the 30 mph sign on a temporary basis. It would loose its value if a permanent fixture.

Reduced speed limit to 20 mph:
· The present 30 mph limits have been agreed with the police and follow guidelines and therefore cannot be changed as there have to be other measures included and the street is not appropriate.
· Mr. Roderick then raised the Quiet Lanes Project which is being piloted at Kinnersley which reminds drivers that it is a rural area.  The Parish Councillors were invited to look at the scheme.

HGV Weight limit;

· Survey figures (3 or 4 a day) show that HGV’s do not present a major problem at the moment.

· The missing sign at the Forest Glen stating that the road is unsuitable for HGV’s will be replaced and the possibility of further signage and different locations looked into.

Lawley Development:

· Traffic management is an issue being looked into and how it might affect rural areas.

Parking on the road at the foot of the Wrekin:

· This will be looked into along with West Mercia Police Traffic Management Officer to see what action is appropriate.

Play Area in the village:

· New signage would be explored both including road marking.

672) PARISH CONCERNS:

Brian Hendley wished to know who had responded to George Chancellor’s (previous Chairman) survey about people who objected to the shoot.
The matter of the shoot was to be placed on the July agenda for further information and discussion.

673) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

T&W Borough Cllr. Jacqui Seymour sent her apologies as she was away on holiday.

674)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:

Cllr. E. Roberts declared an interest in item 4:3 Game Bird Shooting.

765)  TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE AGM OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD 
         ON TUESDAY 8TH MAY 2007.
The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th May 2007 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

767) ALLOCATION OF FURTHER CONSULTATION RESPONSIBILITIES:

It was agreed that Councillors should take special responsibility regarding consultation documents, and appropriate actions, as follows:


a) Litter Picking




Cllr. J. Whittle.

b) Winter Gritting




Cllr. E. Roberts.


c) Game Bird Shooting



Cllr. J. Whittle.


d) Appointment as CRed Representative:
Cllr. P. Hutchings

786)
TO APPOINT A COUNCILLOR WITH RESPONSIBILITY FOR STREET 
          LIGHTING.

It was agreed that Cllr. Hutchings would take on this responsibility.

768) To appoint a Councillor to audit and reconcile the finances

        on a quarterly Basis (June, September, December and March) & 

        to assist with the Annual Internal/External Audit.

It was agreed that Cllr. Goodman would take responsibility for this role.
789) To appoint a Councillor to take oversight of the verge 

         planting to commemorate the winning of the best community

         village of the year.
It was agreed that Cllrs. Goodman and Peace would take on this responsibility.

790) To respond to the “Open Space, Sport and Recreation Needs
         Assessment” request from T&W Council.
It was agreed that the response that the Clerk had tabled to the Council was acceptable and should be sent as the Parish Council’s response.
791) To discuss the presentation made by the T&W Highways Engineer:

It was agreed to wait for the engineer’s written response to the matters discussed prior to the start of the Council Meeting and to place it as an agenda item for the July meeting.
The Clerk was to find out which verges were to be cut by T&W and specifically the ones outside the old school and Church Lodge on Church Lane.

The Clerk was to find out if Coalmoor Lane is an adopted road and if so to request a solution to the flooding problem.

792) CLERK’S REPORT:

1. The localised flooding problem near the transport yard area has been added to the priority gullies list.  It means that it will be inspected and attended to more frequently.  The gullies from Damson Tree Cottage up to Little Wenlock were cleaned on 1st June.

2. The future Police Surgeries will be held between 6.30 and 7.20 at the Village Hall on 9th July and 10th September.

3. The new Code of Conduct was distributed to all Councillors.  It was agreed to place this on the agenda for September with a view to adopt the Code of Conduct following training in July.
4. It was agreed that once the cost of “planting” the verges had been met the Parish Council would explore the idea of village signs recognising that we are a Doomsday village and winners of the best community village in 2005 if funds allowed.  It was agreed to place this on the July agenda.  The Clerk was to source suitable suppliers of signs.
793) PLANNING:

To consider planning application AR/W2007/0610/(Full Planning)

Applicant: R J Carter

Proposal: Erection of a conservatory to rear of property and erection of a summer house in

    rear garden..

Site Address: Stonewell Cottage, Church Lane, Little Wenlock.

It was agreed that the Parish Council had no objections to this planning application unless there are objections from neighbouring properties.

It was agreed to place on the July agenda the creation of a Planning Sub-committee to deal with any applications needing a response during August when the Council does not meet.

794) TO RECEIVE REPORTS ON BOROUGH LIAISON

It was agreed that T&W Borough Cllr Jacqui Seymour be invited to attend all future Candle Liaison Committee meetings.
795) TO RECEIVE INDIVIDUAL REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS – on meetings 

       attended and/or current concerns not already covered:

1. It was agreed to purchase 3 litter/dog waste bins at a cost of £470 plus installation costs of about £90.  It was agreed to decide on locations at the next meeting and for the Clerk to explore the cost of moving existing bins to new sites.

2. A map and letter from Mrs Pritchard were passed on to Cllr. Goodman.  Cllr. Goodman reported on her recent meeting with Andrew Careless who will provide her with an up to date footpath/bridleway map.

3. It was agreed that Clerk will obtain quotations for a new notice board at New Works.

4. Cllr Roberts reported on the St. Lawrence Church Yard meeting.  The proposal was to use the space more than it is at the moment as it is not used to its full potential. The “God’s Acre” as used in South Shropshire Churches was being explored incorporating benches, wild flowers and making a nicer area for people to utilize. It would look as though it was managed and there would be some trial plots to ascertain what grew in the Church Yard. It was proposed that children be involved in the project.
5. The Clerk pointed out the dangers, and the fact that he was against, including “matters arising from the minutes” and “any other business” on the agenda. It was agreed to include  “Items for information only” on future agendas.

796) FINANCE:

1. It was agreed to make a grant of £280 towards the upkeep of St. Lawrence’s Church Yard and Cemetery.

2. The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as listed in the attached Clerk’s Report. 

Donations as agreed at the last meeting to:

1. County Air Ambulance







£100

2. Severn Hospice








£100

3. East Shropshire Talking Newspaper





£100

4. Wellington & District Cottage Hospital Care Centre Trust


£20

E-On Energy Services 
Quarterly Maintenance Charges


£131.39

John F. Marcham

Clerk’s Salary





£122.40

Customs & Revenue

Tax on Clerk’s salary



£34.52

John F. Marcham

Clerk’s Expenses from 07.03 to 31.05






as listed





£83.10

SALC



Planning Course




£45
Little Wenlock

Grant for upkeep of Church Yard

Parochial Church Council
and Cemetery.




£280
3.
Bank Balances on 31st May 2007 stand at:.

Community Account = £4307.36 with all cheques cleared.

Deposit Account = £7,471.90

797) ANNUAL AUDIT:
It was resolved to approve the accounts for 2006/07 as stated in Section 1 of the Annual Audit return for the year ended 31st March 2007 and the Annual Governance Statement  (Section 2).
798) DATE OF NEXT MEETING:

The next Parish Council meeting is Monday 9th July.
